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There has been a tremendous warmth in the air with the return of Year 9. It has been a pleasure to
greet all of the smiling faces of our polite and smartly dressed year 9s. This year marks the start of an
important journey, as Year 9 embark on their chosen pathway subjects. Pathways is the beginning of
the journey for our students as they start their GCSEs and BTEC studies.
I have popped into many lessons and tutor times, over the last few weeks and have been pleased to
see the progress our young people have been making. There have been some mature and thoughtful
conversations taking place with Year 9 articulating themselves well.
We have already managed to fit in some amazing
experiences this academic year so far. The Year
9 boys football team and the Year 9 girls netball
team have had their first fixtures in nearly two
years! They have played well and were a shining
reflection of the school. 

We also have had the Exotic Zoo
experience, to which we owe a huge
amount of thanks to Mrs Chalmers and
the science department for organising.

In the words of one of the students, “it opened my eyes to zoology
and I got to see some amazing animals”.
I would like to make a
huge thank you to all of
our new and returning
tutors, Mrs Pierce and
Mrs Boughton who have
been instrumental in -
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- the day-to-day life of our year 9s. 
As always we want for our students to be punctual to school and to every lesson as well as being well
turned out with their complete uniform. These next three years become very formative of the future
that our young people hold. We want them to be there and be ready for every moment and to always
reach for the stars.
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I would welcome your views on the start of term and how we are serving your child/children’s needs.
With this in mind, please could you take no more than 5-10 minutes to complete the 2021
parent/carer survey.
You can access it by using the following link:
Best wishes
Miss Sothmann



Lots of students have joined our after-school
clubs, if your child is interesting in joining any
of the clubs listed below, please ask them to
just turn up, they are always welcome. See
below the up-to-date clubs across the school.  



CLUBS

BASKETBALL
FITNESS
FITNESS

FITNESS
& SPORTSHALL

FOOTBALL

FITNESS
FOOTBALL

BADMINTON

Monday

Tuesday

Friday

Wednesday

Thursday NETBALL

ALL YEAR GROUPS: Mr Bradley & Mr Reed

ALL YEAR GROUPS: Ms Sothmann, Miss Marley & Post 16

ALL YEAR GROUPS: Mr Morrissey

Year 7 & 8: Mr Hutchings & Mr Morrissey 

Post 16

Years 9, 10 & 11: Miss Marley & Mr Midson

Years 11 & Post 16: PE staff and Mr Midson

Year 7 & 8: Mr Brennan & Mr Ground

Years 9, 10 & 11: Mr Steward, Mr Ground & Mr Brennan

PE After School Clubs



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday

Activity 1

Activity 2

DRAMA CLUB
5L17

MR BILLETT
YEARS 7 – POST 16

MUSIC CLUB
5L22

MISS WARD
YEARS 7&8

PERFORMING
ARTS OPEN

STUDIO
MUST BOOK VIA

MRS PURDY

DANCE CLUB
5L47

MRS PURDY
YEARS 7-11

DRAMA REHEARSALS
5L17

MR BILLETT
YEARS 10-POST 16

GCSE DANCE
CATCH UP 

MRS PURDY 
YEARS 9-11

PERFORMING ARTS 
EXTRA CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 

AFTER SCHOOL

Breaktimes: The practice rooms are bookable on Mondays,
Wednesday and Thursdays only



IF YOU WOULD LIKE

PRIVATE MUSIC

LESSONS PLEASE SEE

MRS PURDY



KSCS Parent Satisfaction Survey 2020 -2021
(September 2021)

Thank you for taking time to complete the important survey below. If you have
more than child at the school then please feel free to repeat the survey. We

value your feedback and will use this to help us to further improve standards at
KSCS. 

Bryan Erwin (Principal)

To access the survey open the link below via your QR reader or phone camera:


